




Are we out of the 
weeds yet?

Image from Minnesota Public Radio

https://www.mprnews.org/story/2022/10/18/thc-businesses-struggle-to-keep-up-as-minnesota-cities-set-inconsistent-rules


Agenda
• Timeline
• What cities should have done.
• What does the process look like.
• Legislative Changes 2025



Timeline 

Rules comments closed.

12 Feb. 2025

Applications

18 Feb. – 14 Mar.

June 2, 2025,

OCM Resumes 
Registrations for 
HDCPs.

Lottery (Cultivator, 
Manufacturer, 
Mezzobusiness, Social Equity 
Retailer.

June 5, 2025

Retail General Lottery

July 22, 2025

HDCP Licenses

Fall 2025





What should cities have already done?



Update your zoning ordinance

• Can’t prohibit cannabis 
business.

• Draft based on use, not 
license type.



License Types

Cultivation Production Retail

On-Site 
Consumption

Transportation Testing

Events Delivery Wholesale

Microbusiness Mezzobusiness Cultivator

Manufacturer Retailer Wholesaler

Transporter Testing Facility
Event 

Organizer

Delivery 
Service

Low Potency 
Manufacturer

Low Potency 
Retailer

Medical 

Authorized Activities 



License Type Maximum Social 
Equity Applicants

Maximum for all 
Applicants

Total

Cultivator 25 25 50

Manufacturer 12 12 24

Retailer 75 75 150

Mezzobusiness 50 50 100

All Other License 
Types

No Limit No Limit No limit



Local Registration 

• Required for all cannabis and 
low-potency hemp edible 
retailers.

• Can delegate to county.

• Can limit to 1 cannabis 
retailer for every 12,500 
residents.

• No limit on hemp-edible 
retailers.

• Change in timeline



Compliance checks 

• Must conduct compliance 
check at least once per 
calendar year for age 
verification and local 
ordinance.

• OCM verifies operational 
issues.  

Guess How Old I 
AM!



Let OCM Know Who is Doing What!!

• Government Contact Form:

• Who is doing registration?

• Who is certifying zoning?



Sign up for Accela
Licensing software used to verify zoning.



Application to 
OCM

•No City Action

OCM Vets 
Applicants

•No City Action

Lottery

•Preliminary Approval

Applicants 
Come to City

•Registration

•Zoning Discussion/Approval

•Certify to OCM

Begin 
Operations

•Verify meet local ordinance

•Verify up to date on taxes





Legislative Changes



Taxes

• Tax no longer go to local governments.

• Raised to 15%

• Local sales tax still applies.



Tribal Compacts

• One signed so far.

• 8 off-reservation retail 
locations.

• Counts in limits.

• Must follow all non-cannabis 
specific ordinances.



Local HDCP Licenses 

• Likely continue until OCM 
starts with actual licenses.  



Municipal Cannabis Operations

• Some cities breaking ground.

• Others working with 
consultants.

• Still no LMCIT coverage.

• LMC not involved in providing 
resources.  

• Can have lower-potency 
license and municipal license.



Contacts

• Kyle Hartnett, Assistant Research Manager

• khartnett@lmc.org 

mailto:khartnett@lmc.org
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